## **GULF TRAILS - DISTRICT NEWS**

## 2019—2020 Gulf Trails-District 4 Executive Board

President Ben Brooks 941-727-1430
Pres. Elect Gene Tary 863-443-4829
Secretary: Dawn Gill CDM,CFP 941-780-0549
Treasurer: Linda Staib CDM,CFPP 941-662-7718
Past President: Tamera Wilson-nein CDM,CFPP 941-518-2360



The Gulf Trails/ANFP/FL district 4, Fall meeting was held Oct. 8,, 2019 @ the Pines of Sarasota. Dawn Gill CDM was the hostess. 6.5 CEU's were earned 4.5 in general, 1 in sanitation & 1 in Ethics. 39 members attended. Jeannie McGovern –State co treasurer was in attendance. Members had the opportunity to attend educational sessions in Ethics, IDDSI and learn What's new in food safety., as well as engage & network with other CDM's. The workshop was engaging and inspiring from start to finish. Pres. Tamera Wilson-nein opened the meeting, welcoming all, she Introduced the board. The minutes were viewed and accepted. The members brought assorted canned food items (see picture below) which were donated to Salvation Army on 10th St. in Sarasota. Thanksgiving Turkeys will be bought by Mirna Murillo of Sarasota and Christmas Turkeys will be bought by Barb Dukart of Ft. Myers. Continuing education hours HAS A CHANGE: (45 hrs. for three years., 34 in general and 9 in sanitation AND 1 IN Ethics Remember to keep all certificates and agendas for 6 years in case you are audited. Beth Pinkiewicz CDM, Past President of Gulf Trails presided over the Installation of officers for 2019-2020. (See below)



Some of the Members who attended the Fall Meeting



Past . Pres Beth installing 2019-20 Gulf trails executive board: Pres. Ben, Pres. Elect Gene Sec. Dawn, Treas. Linda, & Past Pres. Tamera A big thanks to Gene for volunteering for Pres. Elect.



Food collected at the 2019 Fall meeting was donated to Salvation Army



Please sign in w/ Linda



**Education** 



Jeannie



**JOHN-WINNER**